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Item:     Suicide attempt in the Emergency Room (ER) 
 
Specific Incident:   A VA medical center reported that a patient attempted suicide in the ER 

while awaiting clinical evaluation.  
 
General Information:  Holiday seasons can present challenges to both patients and staff. For 

example, holidays can trigger depression or suicidal ideation in patients, 
and staff may experience increased workload and stress and have added 
distractions. 

 
Patients attempt or complete suicide because they have both the will and 
the opportunity to do so. Staff vigilance in the ER setting is essential since it 
is the most common area where these patients first present. 
 

Recommendations:        1. Staff in emergency rooms should be familiar with the Suicide Risk 
Assessment Pocket Card (see the Attachment).  

 
 2. Patients appearing to ER staff to be at risk for self-harm should be kept in 

the line of sight, if possible, while awaiting their evaluation. 
 

3. During the holidays (e.g., New Years, 4th of July, Veteran’s Day, 
Thanksgiving, Winter Holidays, etc), ER staff should be aware of potential 
risks of holiday decorations (e.g., banners, strings of lights, garland) that are 
not typically in the environment. 

 
Additional Information: Refer to the VA Mental Health Website  

http://www.mentalhealth.va.gov/MENTALHEALTH/suicide_prevention/inde
x.asp for additional information regarding suicide prevention. 

 
Source:         A VA Medical Center 
 
Contact:           Caryl Lee at the VA National Center for Patient Safety: (734) 930-5890. 
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Suicide Risk Assessment Pocket Card 
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ATTACHMENT (continued) 
 

 
 

 


